Notice of Declaratory Statement
DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Accountancy
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Accountancy has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Benjamin Platt on December 27, 2022. The following is a summary of the agency’s disposition of the petition:
The Petitioner asks the Board whether the interpretation of Section 473.309(3)(b), F.S., would support the interpretation that Petitioner would own at least 51% of the financial interest and voting rights of the named firm, and whether the form of ownership referenced would be permitted under the laws and rules in 61H1-20 and 61H1-26, F.A.C. The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 49, No. 26, on February 8, 2023, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Board reviewed the Petition at its duly-noticed public meeting held on February 9, 2023. The Board’s Order, filed on March 10, 2023, denied the Petition for declaratory statement because the Petition, as presented, provided options for interpretation and did not clearly provide an unequivocal description of how the statutes, rules, or orders would substantially affect the petitioner in the petitioner’s particular set of circumstances.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Roger Scarborough, Division Director, Board of Accountancy, 240 NW 76th Dr., Suite A, Gainesville, Florida 32607, Roger.Scarborough@myfloridalicense.com.

Please refer all comments to: Roger Scarborough, Division Director, Board of Accountancy, 240 NW 76th Dr., Suite A, Gainesville, Florida 32607, Roger.Scarborough@myfloridalicense.com.
